

Protokoll möte med grundutbildningsgruppen/programkollegium 2022-11-16

Tid: 15:00 – 16:30 Plats: Runnströmsrummet (E501)

Närvarande: Stefan Åström, Uli Theopold, Sonja Gabrijelcic, Ann-Beth Jonsson, Mattias Mannervik, Kristina Jonas, Jessica Slove-Davidson, Kanwal Tariq, Jan-Willem deGier och Anna-Lena Ström joining the meeting for meeting point 4d

1. Val av justerare

Kristina Jonas was chosen to adjust the minutes.

2. Godkännande av dagordningen för mötet

The agenda was approved.

3. Godkännande av minnesanteckningarna från förra mötet (Bilaga)

The minutes were approved.

Regarding Inspera, an idea might be to contact Uppsala since they have used the application for drawing in their exams lately. We have still not tried Inspera, and it is encouraged that someone should since a lot of effort has been put into it.

4. Programkollegium

a) Lunchmöten med masterstudenter (föredragande: Ann-Beth och Uli) In some courses things could be improved. Feedback and critique were given. There has been some overlap of Information. Some of the introductions are not needed. Lecturers are encouraged to improve. They might need more information about the other courses. The 2nd year students were happy to meet the first-year students during the lunch meeting. Smart draw by Sabrina to hold a lecture just before.

 b) Behörighet till program och kurser och valbara listan, (Bilaga) (föredragande: Jessica Slove-Davidson) Elective courses for next year. The aim of the list it to make sure the student reaches 60 credits within their main field of subject. Is statistics a course within the subject molecular cell biology? Or a "stödämne"? In some programs they don't use the list at all. The list is suggested to be removed.

c) Immunologi 15 hp masterkurs (Bilaga) (föredragande: Jessica Slove-Davidson)

Immunology is suggested to be transferred into the masters-course.

 d) Diskussion med DBB (Jan-Willem deGier och Anna-Lena Ström) om samarbete kring kurser mellan mastersprogram.
Discussion regarding retirements that will happen in the future. A cooperation between the departments is suggested. The suggestion is welcomed since it is better to cooperate than to compete for students. In the long run, maybe we should increase the number of courses that we provide. A discussion is held overlooking which courses that are given in each program. DBB's teachers have material uploaded in Athena. Each department has a cell molecular practice lab, but both are small. A suggestion is to have the course leaders of the master courses to meet, and hold a maximum 10minutes presentation about what they do. Uli is asked to coordinate the meeting.

5. Övriga frågor/nästa möte

"Forskningspraktik": A limit of students in the lab is suggested. The biggest problem was to find places for the exchange students. It is also suggested that the students should be advised to take other courses before they take this course. It might also be a plan to say that only three students are allowed to take the course. It is actually not so difficult to take on the students; they can just tag along with the PhD-students. The students should be asked to attach a CV and write about what they want to do (projects) when they email researchers.

Next meeting: 18th of January 15:00.

Secretary

Approved by

Erika Dahlberg

Kristina Jonas